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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INT. NO: 479

COMMITTEE: Contracts

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the establishment of standards and procedures to determine the existence of conflicts of interest and other misconduct concerning city contracts.

	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Won, Restler and Louis





SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: The requirements of Int. No. 479 would pertain to City contracts valued in excess of $100,000. The bill would require the City Chief Procurement Officer (CCPO) to establish standards and procedures for a contractor to follow to determine the existence of a conflict of interest or certain misconduct concerning the contract on the part of such contractor’s officers or employees and those of its subcontractors. The Mayor’s Office of Contract Services (MOCS) would require the contracting agency to include such standards and procedures in the contract. The contractor would be required to submit a certification of compliance with such standards and procedures, including a certification that no conflict of interest or misconduct exists, to MOCS. Finally, the bill would require the CCPO to report certifications submitted by contractors.

EFFECTIVE DATE: 120 days after it becomes law; applies to contract solicitations that occur on and after such date

CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY26
	FY Succeeding Effective FY27
	Full Fiscal Impact FY27

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$1,121,667
	$1,682,500
	$1,682,500

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: 2026

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2027

IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. The Office of Management and Budget's (OMB) estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s revenues is consistent with the Council’s estimate. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that MOCS would require $1,121,667 in the first year increasing to $1,682,500 in each succeeding year for the cost of hiring 11 positions within its Vendor Integrity Unit. OMB’s estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s expenditures is consistent with the Council’s estimate. 

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

SOURCE(S) OF INFORMATION:	New York City Council Finance Division
					New York City Office of Management and Budget
					Mayor’s Office of Contract Services	
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  	 	Owen Kotowski, Senior Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Jack Storey, Unit Head
		Chima Obichere, Deputy Director	
	Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director
	Nicholas Connell, Counsel
	
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: The Office of Management and Budget provided an estimate, which is attached in full. 
	


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: HTTPS://LEGISTAR.COUNCIL.NYC.GOV/LEGISLATIONDETAIL.ASPX?ID=6558142&GUID=6E675DD0-AE4B-4EC4-8823-8805F631E98C&OPTIONS=&SEARCH
DATE PREPARED: June 20, 2025
HEARING DATE: June 23, 2025 
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